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TOBIAS STEYMANS, VIOLIN; VICTORIA SCHWARTZMAN, PIANO 
 
THE ARTISTS 
 
TOBIAS STEYMANS 
Tobias Steymans is concertmaster of the Bavarian Radio Symphony which was 
ranked among the top 6 orchestras worldwide by Grammophone magazinE in 
2008. He began playing the violin at the age of six.  
 
While still a preparatory student at the Music Academy in Cologne he won 
1st prizes at the “Jugend musiziert” Competition and the Tonger 
Competition. He studied with prestigious teachers Igor Ozim and Zakhar 
Bron in Germany. Subsequently a two-year full-tuition scholarship brought 
him to Boston to receive the Artist Diploma as a student of Joseph 
Silverstein,legendary concertmaster emeritus of the Boston Symphony 
Orchestra. Aditionally he was influenced by such eminent violinists as 
Christian Tetzlaff, Thomas Zehetmair, Dimitry Sitkovetsky, Ana 
Chumachenko, Donald Weilerstein and Max Rostal.  
 
Steymans was a prize-winner at the 1994 International Violin Competition 
Georg Kulenkampff, first prize winner at the 1995 Yfrah Neaman Violin 
Competition and received a grant from 1996 German Music Competition. In 
1997 he was awarded the Mozart Prize from the Mozart Society in Wiesbaden 
and in 1998 he received the Hans und Eugenia Jütting Grant.  
 
Steymans was co-founder of the “Suavis String Quartet” and is a member of 
the “Ensemble Chamaeleon” which recently premiered the 2nd piano trio by 
Stanley Silverman in Switzerland. Recently he performed the Schubert 
Trout Quintet with Maria Joao Pires and Bartok Contrasts with Yefim 
Bronfman in Munich. In 2009 he appeared at the side of world famous 
soprano Cecilia Bartoli in Rome, Turin, Oslo, Stockholm and Copenhagen 
playing the second movement from the Violin Concerto No. 7 by Charles de 
Bériot and the duet aria “Infelice” by Felix Mendelssohn-Bartholdy.  
 
Steymans is frequently invited to prestigious music festivals, such as 
Schleswig-Holstein (performing as well as teaching), Schwetzinger 
Festspiele, Mecklenburg-Vorpommern, Aldeburgh, Prussia Cove and Ravinia. 
He was featured in a number of television broadcasts, including a WDR 
telecast in the series “Podium junger Künstler” (“Young Artists’ Podium”) 
and in the program “Träume ohne Schäume”. In 2001, he performed live on 
radio WGBH Boston, playing sonatas by Mozart and Debussy with pianist 
Momo Shinohara. Solo appearances have taken him to Philharmonie Köln, 
Konzerthaus Berlin, Beethovenhalle Bonn, Musikhalle Hamburg, NDRsaal 
Hannover, Händelsaal Halle, Liederhalle Stuttgart, Wiesbaden Kurhaus, 
Bremen Glocke, Karlsruhe Congress Center, Meistersingerhalle Nürnberg and 
Herkulessal München. 
 
VCTORIA SCHWARTZMAN, PIANO 
Born in St. Petersburg, Russia, Victoria Schwartzman performs regularly 
as a soloist and chamber musician. Victoria has appeared at the Music 
Mountain Festival with the St. Petersburg String Quartet and members of 



the Voxare Quartet, in the New York Philharmonic Ensembles series at 
Merkin Hall, at Bargemusic, in the Gessner-Schocken concert series in 
Cambridge, WMP Concert Hall, and the Nicolas Roerich Museum concert 
series in New York City. As a member of the Yanvar Trio, she was a 
prizewinner in the Val-Tidone Chamber Music Competition and a finalist in 
the Zinotti International Chamber Music competition, both in Italy.  
 
As soloist with orchestra, Ms. Schwartzmana has performed with the 
Jerusalem Chamber Orchestra, the Longy School of Music Chamber Orchestra, 
and the Riverside Orchestra. She has performed at the Quartet Program in 
Pennsylvania, and participated in the Tel-Hai International Piano 
Festival in Israel and the Lyrica Chamber Music Festival in New Jersey. 
Also active in the field of opera and art song, Ms Schwartzman was vocal 
coach and accompanist at Boston Lyric Opera, Glimmerglass Opera, the 
Brevard Music Center, the Westchester Summer Vocal Institute, and the 
American Institute of Musical Studies Festival in Graz, Austria. She 
recently gave a master class in Russian vocal repertoire at Queens 
College, New York.  
 
She is on the coaching faculty in the Vocal Department at Montclair State 
University. After graduating from Jerusalem Conservatory, Ms. Schwartzman 
continued her education at the Longy School of Music and New England 
Conservatory. While pursuing various degrees in solo and chamber music 
performance, she was selected to perform in master classes given by 
Dmitri Bashkirov, Menahem Pressler, and Richard Goode, among others. Her 
principal teachers include Irina Kivaiko, Issak Kossov, Victor Rosenbaum, 
Sally Pinkas, Eda Shlyam and Eteri Andjaparidze. 
------------------------------ 
PROGRAM 
 
Sonata For Violin & Piano In D Major Opus 9 #3 (1743) (1697-1754) by 
Jean-Marie Leclair 
-Un poco andante 
-Allegro 
-Sarabande: Largo 
-Tambourin: Presto 
(This is the first performance of this Sonata at Music Mountain) 
 
Sonata For Violin & Piano # 10 In G Major (1812) (1770-1827)by Ludwig van 
Beethoven 
-Allegro moderato 
-Adagio espressivo 
-Scherzo: Allegro 
-Poco allegretto 
(This is the 7th performance of the G Major Violin Sonata at Music 
Mountain) 
 
SONATA FOR VIOLIN & PIANO IN E FLAT MAJOR OPUS 18 (1880) (1864-1949) by 
Richard Strauss 
-Allegro, ma non troppo 
-Improvisation: Andante cantabile 
-Finale: Andante-Allegro 
(This is the 4th performance of this Sonata at Music Mountain) 
 



Music Mountain gratefully acknowledges support for the free admission of 
those under 18 when accompanied by a ticket holder by the Hellen Plummer 
Foundation with its gift in memory of James Merrill, Connecticut’s first 
poet laureate. 
 
********************* 
 
PROGRAM NOTES 
  
 
SONATA FOR VIOLIN & PIANO IN D MAJOR OPUS 9 #3 (1743) by Jean-Marie 
Leclair (1697-1754) 
  
Jean-Marie Leclair was the most important French violinist of the first 
half of the 18th century. He is often described as the founder of the 
French violin tradition. Son of a lacemaker in Lyons, by his late teens 
he had developed his skills on the violin, dancing, and in the tradition 
of his father, lacemaking. By his early twenties, he was already hard at 
work as a composer. During his career he composed four volumes of violin 
sonatas, many of some difficulty with the use of double stops, rapid 
string crossings, staccato, etc.  
 
He lived in Paris and was able to secure significant financial support 
from both the wealthy and the aristocracy, including at one point, Louis 
XV. Leclair was murdered outside his house in Paris. The suspects were 
his gardener, who found the body, his wife, from whom he was separated, 
and his nephew, with whom he had quarreled.. While an investigation seems 
to clearly lead to the nephew as the guilty person, no one was ever 
brought to trial.  
 
Mr Steymans uses the Fritz Kreisler edition of the Sonata. 
  
 
VIOLIN & PIANO SONATA # 10 IN G MAJOR, OPUS 96 by Ludwig van Beethoven 
(1770-1827) 
 
Beethoven wrote ten violin Sonatas between 1797-8 and 1812. with a gap of 
ten years between the composition in 1802, of his ninth, the Kreutzer 
Sonata, Opus 46 in A Minor and the tenth, the one you will hear today. 
The G Major Sonata, Opus 96, his last work in this form.  
 
Like so much of Beethoven’s music, these ten violin sonatas are the 
pinnacle of the form and have fascinated and entranced violinists and 
audiences ever since they were written. The G Major Sonata was first 
performed by the Archduke Rudolph, the dedicatee, playing the piano, with 
the great French violinist Pierre Rode. Unlike the string quartets, which 
spanned Beethoven’s entire creative life, the violin sonatas were all 
written before Beethoven was in his mid-forties and are the product of 
his youth and early middle age.  
 
Of the many discussions of the violin sonatas that have been published, 
this one by A. Eaglefield Hull from 1924 is unusually clear and concise 
and transmits the spirit of this extraordinary piece.  
 



“(The G Major Sonata was written) in (1812) and dedicated to Beethoven’s 
firm friend and patron, the Archduke Rudolph. Although not really 
characteristic of the master’s latest style, which does not commence 
until Opus 106 (The Piano Sonata # 29 in B Flat Major, the 
“Hammerklavier”), yet it is the most intimate of all the violin sonatas. 
It stands amongst the very great works and is indeed in some ways 
superior to the C Minor (Sonata # 7 in C Minor, Opus 30 # 2). The Adagio, 
calm and sublime, is one of the most beautiful things in music. The 
scoring is like that of a string quartet. The ending dies away and creeps 
almost imperceptibly into the Scherzo through an unexpected C Sharp. Full 
of life and bubbling over with fun, it has a jolly trio and coda of its 
own The Finale touches every mood from gay to sad, from lively to severe. 
The lovely Adagio makes a re-appearance in it, but the gay mood wins, for 
with a freakish little Presto the Sonata is brought to a triumphant 
close.” 
 
We cannot explain why Dr. Hull ignored the first movement, which is an 
unparalleled masterpiece from its opening trills to dramatic close.  
 
VIOLIN & PIANO SONATA IN E FLAT MAJOR, OPUS 18 by Richard Strauss (1864-
1949) 
 
The Violin Sonata, composed early in Strauss’s life was also his last 
chamber music work as well as what can be described as his last 
”classical” piece. 
  
The New Grove Dictionary of Music and Musicians writes: “It is true that 
this excellent work tends to break the bonds of its format---the violin 
part has an operatic grandeur and the piano writing suggest 
orchestration—but it is exciting and rewarding to perform, as Heifetz ‘s 
lifelong affection for it testifies and it contains many surprises in the 
shape of references to Schubert’s Erlkonig and Beethoven’s “Pathetique” 
Sonata and in the chromatic modulation in the coda to the finale.” 
  
The Music Mountain Chamber Music broadcasts are made possible through the 
generosity of Edward R. Hamilton Bookseller Company, Falls Village, CT 
For a free catalog of books on Music, Art, and 60 other subjects, write: 
Edward R. Hamilton Bookseller Company, P.O. Box 15, Falls Village, CT 
06031. On the web at www.edwardrhamilton.com.  
 
You may listen to Music Mountain Chamber Music concert broadcasts at any 
time. Just go to www.musicmountain.org, click on “Listen on Line.” This 
will take you to the Music Mountain site at wwwInstantEncore.com. Each 
week throughout the year you can listen to the Music Mountain concerts on 
WHDD-FM 91.9/1020AM, Sharon, CT; WBSL-FM 91.7 Sheffield, MA or WLHV-FM 
88.1, Annandale-On-Hudson at 2 P.M. on Saturday or 8 P.M. on Monday. WHDD 
streams its programming on the internet. The concerts can also be heard 
in this area on WJMJ-FM, Hartford, CT88.9, 93.1 and 107.1 each Friday at 
10 P.M. 


